
Proposed Membership 
for 

Subcommittee on Data Management Best Practices 
 
In forming the subcommittee, committee size, institutional diversity, and UNOLS 
representation were key factors in the selection process: 

• The committee size should be reasonable (the final list of volunteers had 19 
names, too many for an effective committee).  

• Many institutions were listed multiples times. It is much more important to have a 
diversity of institutional perspectives around the table, and then ask that each 
representative talk to his or her colleagues at home, bring white papers authored 
by colleagues at home to share with the rest of the subcommittee on important 
topics, etc.  

• Representation from the UNOLS institutions was of high importance.  Many of 
the other volunteers were put into the "Review and Comment" category. 

 
Proposed membership: 

• Arko, Bob (LDEO) - Ridge/Margins/MMI   
• Case, James (UNH) - Marine mapping  
• Chandler, Cyndy (WHOI) – Biol. & Chem. Oceanography Data Mgmt.
• Chapman, Piers (LSU) – Physical  
• Fanning, Bill (URI) - RVTEC, User applications  
• Forcucci, Dave (USCG) - Arctic experience  
• Graybeal, John (MBARI) – OOI/MMI 
• Johnson, Paul (UW) – Geology 
• Measures, Chris (UH) – Chemical  
• Mendelssohn, Roy (NOAA) - Fisheries  
• Miller, Stephen (SIO) – Head, Geological Data Center   
• Smith, Shawn (FSU) - Meteorology  

 
Review and Comment:  

• Schnebele, Kurt (NOAA - IOOS)  
• Rutz, Steven (NOAA -NODC)  
• Fox, Chris (NOAA- NGDC)  
• Russell, Craig (NOAA - OE)  
• Bob Houtman (ONR) 

 
 


